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Congratulations to the Revds. Alex Kannemeyer, Deon McDillon, Phillip Mbalula, on their ordination to the Priest-
hood; and the Revds. Lesley Joemat, Khulile Mafenuka, Carlton Michaels and Rachell Hoogbaard who were made 
Deacons at a service held in the Church of St Augustine of Hippo in Lotus River. Bishop Margaret presided and 
The Venerable Ruth Swartz, the Retreat Conductor, preached. The Revd. Clive Pretorius was licensed as the new 
Archdeacon of Breede Valley at the same service.   

WE WISH ALL OUR ANCHOR  

READERS A BLESSED CHRISTMAS 

AND A PEACEFUL NEW YEAR.  

PLEASE KEEP SAFE, WEAR YOUR 

MASKS, SANITISE YOUR HANDS  

REGULARLY AND MAINTAIN  

 A SAFE SOCIAL DISTANCE.  
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My dear Clergy and 
People of False Bay 
 
I write with an equal 
measure of thanks-
giving, gratitude, joy, 
pride, appreciation 
and love for the 
amazing Leaders and 
People of our beloved 

Diocese.  You are all wonderful and 
have given so much during this 
pandemic.  May Godôs presence 
continue to guide us well into the 
future. 
 
As we approach the end of this year, 
there are many that are sad and in 
mourning.  Yes, Covid has affected 
us greatly and it will take a long time 
for many to recover.  Yet, our faith 
and trust is in God, who will carry us 
through.  All our heartfelt sympathies 
to those who have experienced the 
death of a loved-one, or loved-ones, 
during this time.  Sadly, we have had 
to say farewell to Bishop Emeritus 
Merwyn Castle, Reverends Isaac 
Heyns and Joy Klimbashe who both 
succumbed to the pandemic and also 
Reverends Lorraine Tulleken, Martha 
Sam, Zolile Sogiba and Venerable 
Trevor Steyn who died of other 
causes - sincerest condolences to 
their families. 
 
We give thanks for all Medical 
Workers who laboured so hard to 
care for those who were hospitalised.  
We appreciate all their hard work and 
continue to pray for their safety; as 
we enter a fourth wave they are once 
again at the forefront of providing vital 
services.  Please, please have 
yourself vaccinated ï it is the answer 
to our prayers and the only weapon 
we have to beat the pandemic.   
Please remember to wear masks 
over nose and mouth, adhere to 
social distancing, minimize singing 
and chanting in worship services, 
communion is still in one kind only. 
    
Thank you to our sensational 
compliance officers for your 
faithfulness in keeping us safe with 
hand sanitizing and checking 
temperatures. 
 
During this past year I have criss-
crossed our Diocese for confirmation 
services and other celebratory 
services.  I have been blessed to 

meet exciting and promising young 
people.  My prayer is for all our young 
people to fulfill their potential and for 
them to step forward and shine for 
God in Godôs church.  We need the 
energy and input of our young people 
and encourage them to make a 
difference for God in our Diocese.   
We pray for those who have 
completed their academic studies 
and are waiting for their results. 
 
I continue to be moved by the 
beautiful stories of courage and 
survival from among our people, 
please; let us keeps on praying for 
each other.  Pray for an end to this 
pandemic, gender based violence, 
poverty, hunger, unemployment and 
the many socio-political issues in our 
communities ï the list is indeed long. 
I am grateful for our Clergy, for the 
outstanding work that they are doing 
under challenging circumstances.  
During the height of Covid some of 
them had up to ten funerals a week.  
They have to minister in stressful 
situations and some are tired.  
Wardens, please make sure that they 
have time to rest and recover during 
the holidays.  Thank you also to the 
clergy families for their love and 
support. 
 
During this year we hosted our very 
first virtual Synod.  It was a logistical 
nightmare yet turned out to be a 
triumph.  Everyone worked hard to 
make it an absolute success.  Many 
important decisions were taken and 
they will be communicated to you.  I 
am very proud of everyone involved 
in our Synod and thank them, once 
again, for their contributions.  
Congratulations to those elected to 
serve as Representations on various 
Boards and Committees in the 
Province and Diocese. 
 
The following clergy have been 
appointed to Chair the various 
Commissions out of Synod.   Please 
volunteer to serve if you feel you 
have a valuable contribution to make 
and have not been approached: 
Peopleôs Conference ï The Revd 
Dean Apples.    
Encouraging Anglicans in the 
Diocese to be vaccinated ï The Revd 
Francois Lewis 
A Child Protection Policy ï The Revd 
Canon Delmaine Petersen 
Theological Advisory Team ï The 

Revd Canon Dr Desmond 
Lambrechts 
The Challenge of Gangsterism, 
Drugs, Injustice, Violenceé. ï The 
Revd Oswald Cloete 
Disability ï The Revd Eugene de 
Beer 
High Unemployment rate among 
youth ï The Revd Marlon Porter 
Sustainability of the Diocese ï The 
Venerable Lundi Joko 
 
Mission, Ministry and Diocesan 
activities continue with vigor, 
including our Children and Care 
Centres.  We are planning training 
events to upskill our clergy and lay 
leaders.  God willing, in the new year 
we will be naming All Saints, 
Somerset West as our Cathedral and 
we will be building a worship centre in 
Masiphumelele.  Churchwardens, 
please check the safety and security 
of our church plants and rectories 
against vandalism and theft during 
the festive season and beyond. 
 
The Covid pandemic has invited us to 
move ï 
From comfort to insecurity 
From what we know to what we 
have yet to discover 

From where we have been to 
where we have to go 

From safety to a place of risk 
From the life we have to a greater 
life    Help us Lord. 

It has been quite a year but we give 
thanks to God for faithfully bringing 
us through it all.  Now we look 
forward to the future with excitement 
and hope - confident in the 
knowledge that God is with us.   
There is never a moment that Godôs 
presence is removed from us.   We 
stand on tiptoe with expectation to 
see what the new year holds.   Go 
and set the world on fire for the 
Messiah. 
 

Christmas is a time of giving.   Please 
be generous.   May your Christmas 
be peaceful and joyous and may you 
have a blessed and healthy New 
Year! 
 
 

Love, Joy, 
Peace, 
Prayers and 
Blessings, 

 

+Margaret  

A MESSAGE FROM OUR BISHOP  

The Diocese of False Bay seeks to be an integrated Eucharistic Community bringing 

wholeness and empowered service to all in the Name of our Lord Jesus Christ.  
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DIOCESAN GAZETTE & NOTICES  

Our Mission  as a Diocese  is toé.   
 

Promote spiritual growth through worship and liturgy that enhances, empowers and integrates the gifts and skills of the people of 
God through discipleship. 

Promote and celebrate the richness of our diversity as Anglicans living in Southern Africa. 
Reflect the love of God and our love for each other by mobilizing the people of God for Christian service through: Church Plant-
ing, Outreach to young people and others in need, promoting Christian-family values and educating and training Clergy and laity. 

Be a visible, affirming, adaptable and relevant Christian Community. 

ARNISTON  
COTTAGE 
Althea Slingers: 
 028 424 1668 

Office Hours Only 

PIEDMONT 
COTTAGE 

Sandra Petersen 
021 852 5243 
086 519 9510 (f) 

ST. RAPHAELôS  
RETREAT HOUSE 
Debbie Farmer 
079 172 8361 
021 902 5020 

VOLMOED RETREAT HOUSE  
 

Bernard Turkstra: 
 

028 312 1282 

ñI AM é BECAUSE WE ARE é 
BECAUSE GOD IS.  

EMBRACING A WORLD SHATTERED 
BY THE COVID-19 PANDEMIC  

(Theme; Synod 2021) 

REST 

HOUSES 

REST IN PEACE: 
 

EDITORIAL 

The Diocese of False Bay invites you to submit photographs, articles, 
news stories, letters and cartoons. 

Please note all contributions are subject to editing. The deadline for the 
next edition is  04 February 2022. 

 
Please forward information to: Diocesan Office P.O. Box 2804,  

Somerset West, 7129, 
  Email: fbanchor@gmail.com / Tel : 021 - 852 5243, Fax :021 - 852 

9430 
www.falsebaydiocese.org.za, Facebook: ñ Diocese of False Bayò 

 
Editor: Venerable Richard Martin / Assisted by Revd.  

Nitano Muller, Revd. Enrico Heuvel & Revd. Adrian Gordon 

NEW BISHOPS IN THE 

ANGLICAN CHURCH OF 

SOUTHERN AFRICA  

Bishop Brian Marajh,  
Kimberley & Kuruman 

BISHOPS - ELECT  

Bishop-Elect Dalcy 
Dlamini, Eswatini 

Bishop-Elect Mluleki  
Fikizolo, Mbashe 

Bishop-Elect Jemeul 
Thembinkosi Ngom-
bane. Mthatha 

Bishop Vicentia 
Kgabe, 
Lesotho 

CONGRATULATIONS: 
 


